

### **COUNSELOR'S CORNER**

**Updates from the BJHS Guidance Office** 

### **504 MEETINGS**

It is that time of year again. We are scheduling and holding 504 meetings. These meetings are scheduled before school or after school for your convenience. If you are able to attend, please do so, if not, please let us know how the student is doing in your class prior to the meeting. Any information we have will be helpful in the Annual Review meetings. Once the plans are updated, you will receive a copy in your box. Please sign and return the Teacher Receipt Form to the counselors. Thank you for always doing what is best for our students.

### **ACT ASPIRE**

We would like to give a huge thank you to Mrs.
Bryant, Mrs. Huereque, Ms. Hunt, Mrs. Reisma,
Mrs. Sites, Mrs. Stearns, Mr. Weston, and Mrs.
Yazza for allowing us time in their classes to pass
back and explain ACT Aspire scores to our
students. During this time, our students logged in
to their Student Success Plans and entered their
scores. They were able to look at their scores, as
well as utilize their SSPs. Any amount of time our
students can spend in their SSP is very valuable.

Thank you again English department for your hospitality. We look forward to spending time in other classes in the future!

### **ADVISORY**

Advisory seems to be going pretty well. The students we have spoken with have had only positive things to say about their classes. We are sending an e-mail every week that tells you where your advisory class should go. If you have a mixed first period, all of the students you don't keep for advisory should be going to the same advisory class. Please make sure these students know where they are supposed to go. You have an attendance slip in the folder. Please write only the students that are absent and leave it in the front of your folder. Also, it is important that you check your box to get your orange folder. Mrs. Bono is working hard to make sure everything is organized and efficient. Please let us know if you have any questions or concerns! Thank you!





# **VIP**



Very Impressive Panthers

Coach White and Coach Cox led the 9th grade lady Panther Yolleyball Team to win first place in the Gold Bracket at the Conway Invitational Tournament this past weekend.

Mrs. Miller and Mrs. Reynolds' advisory classes
were awarded popsicles for bringing the most
peanut butter for the Salt Bowl Peanut Butter
Drive.

### **DROGRESS REPORTS**

Progress Reports are due in our office on Wednesday, September 18 at 3:00. Remember Ds and Fs only and file them in front of the letter. This will allow you to hand out progress reports at Parent/Teacher Conferences. We will mail any that are not picked up.

Flu Clinic will be Tuesday, October 15 at the arena. More information will follow.

## **WELCOME**

Mrs. Monica Bailey - Secretary
Mr. Tim Golman - Intro to Engineering

We Are so glad you are Here!

#### **HAPPY SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAY**

Jamie Stearns 9/11

Julie Miller 9/14

Michelle Shoppach 9/24

Melissa White 9/25

Caroline Allison 9/28

### "HIGH FIVES"

Don't forget to hand out "High Fives" to our students that are doing great things. We have had multiple students asking about the program. Please make sure your kids are aware of how they receive a "High Five" card and why they are important. We have extra "High Five" cards in our office if you need more. We will hold our first "High Five" store October 11 at both lunches and after school. If you would like to donate to this store, we will gladly accept any help you can give. Thank you for your help supporting our students!

As always, we are still collecting My Coke Rewards. Every time you purchase Coca-Cola products, just save the codes and bring them to our office. For information or to enter codes, you can visit coke.com/give/schools. We received a check for \$63.22 this quarter for our collection efforts. Ms. Pranger and Mrs. Gass are constantly entering codes. Thank you to everyone collecting for our program. Let's keep up the great work!

"Never be afraid to try something new. Remember, amateurs built the ark; professionals built the Titanic."